
 
Hilltop Message 

 
March is quickly coming to a close and will probably be April Fool’s Day by the time you get this 
newsletter. 
 
We had a sprinkling of a few warm days in March and some grass greening up, and the return of 
Daylight Savings Time, to remind us that warm weather and car activities are just around the corner.  
Time to get those old Fords out, dust them off, and take them out for a little test drive. 
For starters, Cruse Night has started back.  Tuesday evenings in Tulsa and Friday evenings in Claremore. 
 
We had a very good Tire Kick in March at George Fugate’s Shop.  We had a good turnout, great coffee 
and donuts, lots of visiting, and several nice cars to enjoy looking at.  A BIG thank you to George for 
hosting us. 
 
We will have a Tire Kick on Saturday, April 8th (9am) at Rick Claybaugh’s new shop in Coweta.  
Don’t miss it!  And drive your old cars, there’s plenty of parking. 
More information and address in another place in this newsletter. 
 
April 14–18 are the dates for the Tulsa Auto Show at the Fairgrounds.  Even though we don’t participate 
in it anymore, it is still a fun place to go look at the old cars on display, AND get sticker-shocked by the 
new cars. 
 
The annual Swap Meet dates are April 21 – 22 at the Kellyville Fairgrounds.  We will again be opening 
the Crankshaft Café for the event and we need everybody to participate in whatever way that you can.  
We will be serving the beans and cornbread dinner (for a nominal price) on Thursday night the 20th for 
the vendors who are setting-up, so we need donations of beans, cornbread, and brownies or cookies 
for that night.   We also need donations of LOTS of desserts… pies, cakes, and cookies for both Friday 
and Saturday, and of course, we need lots of help.  Even if you haven’t worked the kitchen before, 
come out and you will be given a job to do.  This is a lot of work but it is always a lot of fun as well.  
AND, it is our only yearly club fundraiser that helps us to be able to do the fun things that we do 
throughout the year. 
 
There as WILL NOT BE A GENERAL MEETING IN APRIL as the fourth Saturday falls on the same day as 
the Swap Meet, and y’all will be out there working (or buying). 
 
See you at the Swap Meet! 
Gary 
 

Ford Lines 
APRIL 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



March Tire Kick  

A big thank you to George Fugate for opening up 

his shop last month and allowing us to visit and 

enjoy his car collection and his cool collectibles he 

had displayed in the front room.    We had a good 

turnout of members and a few visitors!  It was a 

nice morning; George pulled out all the stops with 

his Keurig coffee pods and assorted candies. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

George Fugate standing with 
his very nice red '32 Ford 
roadster- and it's for sale!!



Kat and Gary at Tire 
Kick 

Ilona Snell and Susan 
Barr at Tire Kick 

George's office at Tire 
Kick 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



APRIL 8th TIRE KICK 
AT RICK AND MARISA CLAYBAUGH’S 

23437 EAST 132nd STREET SOUTH 
COWETA OK 74429  

9:00 am 
 

 

Come one come all for a good time at the Claybaugh’s new home and 
shop. The weather will be great so bring your special car, with plenty of 
parking when you arrive. Lots of room indoors if you don’t want to be 
out in the bright sun.  Lots to see and possibly some great photo ops as 
well. We have some activities planned other than just eating doughnuts 
and looking at cars.   
Bring your chairs and meet there!  Hope to see you all on the 8th of 
April. 
Directions:  If you are coming on the Creek Turnpike East: 
Exit at County Line Road 
Turn right onto County Line Road 
Turn left at the first cross street onto East 121st St S. 
Travel 3 miles; turn right onto S. 241st East Ave/S Oneta Road 
Travel 1.1 mile and turn right onto E 132nd St S. 
Destination will be on the right in 0.4 mi 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

FOR SALE 
1951 Ford Victoria 

 
Completely restored seafoam green with white top, flathead V-8 
with automatic transmission. Loaded with accessories, including 

continental kit.  
 

For more information Contact:  
Sharon Stacy  
918-639-1797 

    1949 Ford Tudor with rebuilt steering box, 

brake system, front end, new rear seals and bearings, 

new steering wheel, full sun visor, fender skirts, dual 

exhaust and outside mirrors.  $16,000  Call Jerry 

Whitt (918) 625-5542 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



OKC Route 66 Trip 
June 3rd & 4th, 2023 

 

Meet and leave at 8:00 AM from Crystal City in Red Fork.  Take the Mother Road, 
highway 66 west traveling through Sapulpa then past the Route 66 museum, for a 
picture opt at the old bridge and the Tee Pee Drive In theater.   We will pass many 
Route 66 land marks along the way.  We will have lunch at approximately 11:00 at the 
Chicken Shack in Arcadia.   We will travel route 66 all the way to OKC, check in at the 
hotel.  Visit the Oklahoma History Center, return to the hotel for snacks and select are 
restaurant for dinner.  Up the next morning checking out and having breakfast together 
at 9:00 AM at a restaurant in route to the Cowboy Hall of Fame.  Then return back to 
Tulsa.  Will provide the hotel name and number in next months news letter. 
 
For those not going on the trip we would love to have you travel with us to the Tee Pee 
Drive In theater for pictures. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



March V8 Meeting  
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



P.O. Box 4109 

Tulsa, OK 74159 
President: Gary Strode 

Vice President: Randy Spaulding 

Treasurer: Teresa Snell 

Secretary: Phil Burns 

Parliamentarian: Rusty Snell 

Director: Layton Dozier 

 

Photographer: Gary Arnett 

V8 Time National Reporter: Jerry Whitt 

 

Committees: 

Benevolence: Gail Sinclair 

Membership: Rick Rogers 

Tours & Parades: Ralph Johnson 

Tire Kick: Open 

Parties & Picnics: Joan Denney & Aprille Krah  

 

www.tulsaearlyfordv8.com 

 

 

 

April Birthdays & Anniversaries 
  

Helen Freeman   4/3 
Jerry McCarty    4/3 
Richard & Eunice Stiger 4/7 
Jeannie Johnson   4/20 
Benny & Kim Taylor  4/25 
Jayne Trimble    4/26 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




